Truro Bike And Walkways Committee

Minutes of Meeting July 12, 2016 Truro Public Safety Facility

Members in Attendance Cathy Haynes, Chair Eric Mays Susan Roderick Karen Snow

Guests None

The meeting commenced at 6:00 p.m. with a quorum and covered the following agenda:

- 1. **Meeting minutes** of the June 8, 2016 meeting were approved.
- 2. Public comments: None.
- Outer Cape Bike and Pedestrian Master Plan: The public meeting held on June 15 was discussed. There has not been a meeting of the steering committee.
- 4. Route 6 bike lane improvements: MassDOT has moved the work to the fall of 2016 from spring 2017.
- 5. Road condition improvements: No update on DPW draft plan. The bike racks are still in need of crossbars.
- 6. **Bike safety package**: Discussed means to further outreach including asking the Chamber of Commerce to send a reminder to members.
- 7. **Safety brochures**: Several businesses now have brochures on display. Additional brochures have been received. Additional display boxes for beaches have been received.
- 8. Fat tire bike use in National Seashore: Several Truro residents have contacted bike committee members regarding the bike ban on National Seashore beaches. The regulations regarding off-road vehicles (ORV), horses, and bikes were reviewed. The committee will explore suggestions to the Seashore for alignment of bike regulations with those for ORV and horses.
- Next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, August 9, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. at the Truro Public Safety Facility.

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at approximately 7:15 pm

Respectfully Submitted, Eric Mays

Thy

Office of Town Clerk Treasurer - Tax Collector AUG 16 2016 Received TOWNO TRURO By